

## **Guru Nanak Sikh Academy**

Aspire ~ Acquire ~ Achieve

Founder: Sant Baba Amar Singh Ji

Chief Executive Officer: Mr Jaskamal S. Sidhu

24th April 2023

Dear Parent / Carer

**RE: School Attendance** 

We are contacting all Year 13 parents and carers to request that full attendance continues for all students.

We have just returned from the two week Easter break but are finding a number of Year 13 students making the choice to study at home without school's authorisation. GNSA wants the best academic outcomes for all students. We firmly believe this will be achieved by students attending the taught classes and receiving teacher support until study leave formally begins. Many lessons will focus on key aspects of revision and examination skills, or the completion of coursework and core practical material. If this is missed, teachers may not be able to endorse all aspects of the work.

Extended absence due to illness will require that formal evidence from a GP is given to the Sixth Form Team.

We would advise you that many university offers are made with the expectation that students continue to work hard in their current courses of study, and they highlight that 'it is in student's best interests to ensure that they have good grades so they are well equipped for university study and are attractive to employers'.

We therefore expect Year 13 students to continue to attend school regularly and punctually until study leave commences.

Thank you for your continued support.

Kind regards.

Mrs C Wilson

Assistant Principal - Post 16

Mustine Wison











Telephone:

Email:

020 8573 6085 admin@gnsa.co.uk

Website: www.gurunanaksikhacademy.co.uk

VAT No. 114 184 149